
 
 
 

AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY, DEPARTMENT OF KANSAS 
September 2024 

www.kansasala.org 
www.facebook.com/ALADeptofKansas 

 DEPT OFFICE EMAILS 
OFFICE DIRECTOR ksaladeptoffice@gmail.com   

FINANCE DIRECTOR ksaladeptfinance@gmail.com 

 
 

RIDE THE TIDE FOR VETERANS 

MAKE EACH WAVE COUNT 

By: Tracy Kinnick, Department President 

 

 

 

First, Congratulations to District 11!  They officially held their first homecoming and received their 

Charter.  It was a great time, and I look forward to watching them grow and work on the mission as a 

family. 

Thank you to everyone who attended the Department Homecoming, it was an amazing time, and I enjoyed 

talking to all of you, sharing ideas, and learning about you. I hope to continue meeting you all across the 

state. 

We are gearing up for future ALA National President Trish Ward's homecoming in Wichita on September 

26-28.  Many members of the TAL (The American Legion) Family will be visiting us, it is our time to shine.  

For those of you who have been wondering, you do not need to attend every event on the schedule, but we 

would love to see many of us from Kansas attend some events and welcome our visitors.  Make sure to see 

the attached flier; if you have any questions, call me for more information. 

At Department Homecoming, I spoke of HOPE.  Hope being our gift, to keep us going every day that we 

make a difference in the lives of our veterans, their families, and our active military.  We can do this, but 

first I will mention again that we must change our mindset, from IT IS WHAT IT IS, to IT IS WHAT WE 

MAKE IT.  It is time to quit saying it is what it is, the longer we continue in that mindset, the longer it will 

take us to reach our goals.  Our veterans need us, we need to do what we can for them.   
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I Stand for This… 
1911 .45 ACP 

American Legion Family 
Pistol 

24K Gold Accents 

I spoke about how every TAL member is my hope for a better future for this organization, and that you are 

all my family.  Commander Angela Evans said it best when she said that “Families Argue”, they do not 

always get along, we are a family and while we may not always see eye to eye, we all see one thing, our 

mission.  Bring hope back to our veterans, stop fighting with the family, and move forward to BE THE 

ONE, they need us, their families, and their children need us.  We can do this. 

Each month I am hosting grassroots calls, making sure that you are on the list for the calls, The calls are 

designed with you in mind, to help you be successful.  The strategic planning committee has some great 

work in progress, and I cannot wait to show you their completed project…nail biting I promise!   

As Always if you need anything reach out to me.  
Upcoming events: 

Aug 24 – 29  National Convention New Orleans  Sept. 6-15 Hutchinson Fair Grounds 

Sept-14  District 2 Homecoming   Sept. 21 Golf Tournament 

Sept 26-28 ALA National President Trish Ward Homecoming - Wichita  

 
 

DEPARTMENT PRESIDENTS PROJECT DRAWINGS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
                                                                                                                                                                               

 
 
 
 
 

500 tickets for each drawing.  Drawing will be held once all 
tickets are sold, or at Department convention. Contact Tracy 

Kinnick at tracykinnickala@gmail.com  
or 316-655-5122 



 
 

 
  

2024 -2025 MEMBERSHIP PACKET Click link below 
https://www.kansasala.org/_files/ugd/142f8e_aa0da67a508d4a16ae1b65f49482907f.pdf 

https://www.kansasala.org/_files/ugd/142f8e_aa0da67a508d4a16ae1b65f49482907f.pdf


 

Answering the Call to Become a Chaplain  
& What do they do 

 
Do you know what your Chaplin does?  Does this seem like a mysterious position for which you are unsure 
what the purpose is?  This Leadership position quietly offers support and guidance to our members of the 
Auxiliary and families, who are in need.  Their impact is far from subtle.  With a compassionate approach, 
Chaplains provide spiritual and emotional care to people from all walks of life. 
Your unit chaplain will reach out to our members in hospitals, military bases, overseas, or locally to listen, 
comfort, and offer hope.  Chaplains are not just religious leaders or advisors, but listeners and guides who help 
people on their journeys depending on the needs of the individual.   
As we work with our Veterans, Military, Auxiliary, and their families we provide emotional support during times 
of deployment, injury, and loss.  The Essential Skills of a Chaplain are the ability to listen, be respectful, foster 
hope and strength, collaboration, and empathy.  Auxiliary Chaplains conduct ceremonies, rituals, crisis 
intervention and support, outreach programs, and build and support a sense of community networks. 
There are many misconceptions as to this position thinking that only “religious” people can hold this position.  
As a Chaplin, you are not required to belong to a religious or spiritual group but consider joining a Chaplain or 
spiritual group for your support or ideas.  As a Chaplain, you have to keep an open mind and help during 
challenging conversations.  Cultural sensitivity is a new challenge in the Chaplain’s understanding.  I invite 
anyone who has an interest in this position or needs help to please reach out to me.  I would like to hear from 
you. 

If you would like me to attend any meeting or event, please feel free to contact me at 
cindy.ward2019@outlook.com or call me at 309-222-7233. 

Department of Kansas Chaplain – Cindy Ward 
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LEADERSHIP 
 

Linda Sullivan       Linda Hicks 
917 W Sunrise Dr      1523 N. 82nd Terrace 
Wichita, KS  67217      Kansas City, KS  66112 
316-619-9834       917-579-8233 
sullypsy@yahoo.com      lhicks20@kc.rr.com 
 
 

12  WAKE-UP CALLS THAT EVERY LEADER NEEDS TO HEAR 
 

1    If your team’s failing 

Look into the mirror, you’re the problem 

2.   If you can’t handle criticism 
           You’re not fit to lead 
3   Your title makes you a manager 

Your people make you a leader, don’t confuse the two 

4.   Don’t preach teamwork and 
Then play favorites. Hypocrisy kills culture 

5.   Stop micromanaging.  If you 
Don’t trust your team, why should they trust you? 

6.  If you’re not developing your 
Team, you’re diminishing them. Step up or step aside 

7.  If your teams afraid to speak up 
You’ve already failed as a leader 

8.  If you’re not accountable 
You’re not credible.  Own your mistakes 

9.  Don’t just set the pace 
Set the standard.  Excellence is contagious! 

10. Your team doesn’t work for you 
You work for them.  Serve to lead. 

11. If your actions don’t inspire 
Your words won’t.  Lead by example. 

12. A leader takes the blame 
And shares the fame!  No exceptions!! 
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Congratulations to Trish Ward for become the 
first Kansas National President in 43 years.  

Please see the info below for Trish’s 
Homecoming. 



UPCOMING EVENT



 



 



 

44th ANNUAL 

EISENHOWER PILGRIMAGE
Enclosed is our payment for a rose or wreath to be placed at the 

Eisenhower Memorial on Saturday, October 12, 2024.

Post, Unit, and/or Squadron:________________________________________________________

Post / Unit / Squadron Number, City

No. of Roses_____________ Amount Enclosed____________

($10 for each rose requested)

WREATH - DISTRICT LEVEL OR HIGER

District or Department_______________________________________

($20 for one wreath)

Name________________________________________________

Person Placing the Wreath

Address____________________________________________

City/State/Zip________________________________________

Telephone (Day Time)__________________________________

RECEPTION & DINNER
Chapman Post #240

Friday, October 11

Social Hour: 6:00 PM  Dinner: 7:00 PM

No. of Dinner Reservations ______ Amount Enclosed________

($25 per person)

_______________________________________         _____________________________________

_______________________________________         _____________________________________

Persons Attending Dinner

MAIL TO:

KANSAS AMERICAN LEGION

 EISENHOWER PILGRIMAGE

1314 SW Topeka Blvd. 

Topeka, KS 66612

ABSOLUTE DEADLINE: OCTOBER 1, 2024



 
 



 



 
 



 
For more events, please go to the dept calendar 

https://www.kansasala.org/dept-calender 
 

Please go to the New Dept Website 
www.kansasala.org for more info! 

 
 

If you want to have the sunflowerette and the weekly 
membership report email to you, please make sure you have 

your email on record with at Department office. 
ksaladeptoffice@gmail.com 
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In the Spirit of "SERVICE, NOT SELF" 
thank you for serving active-duty military, military reserves, 

veterans, and their families!! 
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